Landings of Clearwater Minutes of meeting Monday, February 23, 2009

Location:  Signature FBO/St. Petersburg-Clearwater Int’l Airport

The meeting was called to order by Steve Cohen at 6:35PM

Members of the board that were present:  Steve Cohen, Dave Littler, Jeff Jones and Ann DaSilva.  Attached is a list of members in attendance.

Ann read the minutes of the meeting of October 27, 2008.  Dave motioned to approve the minutes. Jeff seconded.  Minutes were approved unanimously.

Ann read the minutes of the meeting of November 20, 2008.  Jeff motioned to approve the minutes. Dave seconded. Minutes were approved unanimously.

Ann read the minutes of the annual meeting of January 24, 2009.  Jeff motioned to approve the minutes with the changes discussed. Dave seconded.  Minutes were approved unanimously.

Dave reviewed the financial statement.  Steve asked whether there was some way to clarify the discount as it appears some members neglect to deduct the discount and then the credit carries forward on their statement.  Dave said that we are required to present the statement as it is and that he highlights the credit when the next billing goes out.

Ann motioned to accept the financial statement. Jeff seconded.  The statement will stand for audit.

Ann explained the latest insurance bill for liability.  The annual premium is the same as last year $3975.00 plus tax = $4014.75.  Ann further explained that for an additional $1000 (approx) we could extend our limits from four million to six million dollars.  After some discussion among the board members it was decided to leave the limits as they are.

Ann motioned to approve the insurance bill and not change the coverage. Jeff seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

Steve was presented with a letter and supporting photos regarding the land area the helicopters are currently using.  The letter was signed by Paul Pudela, Randal Young, Willis Jones and Mark Peterson.  The Helicopter pilots were concerned about the safety of using the area next to the landing sign.  Cars passing by on the road are very close to the helicopters and rotor blades.  Paul asked to be allowed to use the area next to the taxiway.  A heated discussion ensued between Bill Bruckner and Paul.  Bill claimed that the helicopters are blocking access to the taxiway. Paul said they only need 5 minutes. Paul also suggested that they were willing to advise Bill when they wanted to take off but Bill declined the offer. Bill insists that they tow their helicopters approximately 50 feet to the next opening.  Steve Cohen volunteered to contact the FAA and discuss the matter. 

Ann motioned to have Steve proceed with discussions with the FAA.  Dave seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Ann explained the current status of painting and repairs of hangars 8 and 9.  Munyan needed to come out on Feb. 24, 2009 and re-measure for the repairs.  Sam DaSilva will be available to let Munyan into the hangars.  

Jeff motioned to approve the painting of the two hangars (8 & 9). Dave seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

Ann read a letter from Jim Well’s attorney regarding the use of Citizens Insurance and the possible violation by Bruce Saul doing repairs in his hangar.  Those repairs would jeopardize the insurance.  Ann presented a letter from Bruce Saul stating that he is not, nor would in the future, do any repairs in his hangar. His hangar is being used to store tools and airplanes.  Jim Wells challenged the letter stating that it was not truthful.

Ann presented a letter to be sent out to all members, which explains the current situation regarding the Jim Wells suit.  In addition to the letter the approved minutes of the 1/24/09 meeting will be sent to all members. The board felt that since many members did not attend the annual meeting that it was necessary to bring them up to date so they could understand why the legal bills are so high and continue to mount. Board members were asked to review the letter again and make any suggested changes prior to the mass mailing.

Jeff motioned to send the letter.  Dave seconded but asked for a slight change in wording. Motion carried unanimously.

The board selected April 6, 2009  6:30PM at Signature FBO as their next meeting date and location.

Immediately prior to adjourning the meeting, Terrell Clampitt presented Steve with a request to add a 3’ x 3’ window in his hangar. Steve will email Terrell for more information as there was not enough detail and there were no references as to hurricane protection.

Jeff motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Dave seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.

